
Communities

1920 Farm Bureau communities of Josephine

County are meeting during this month to plan their

program of work for the coming year.  Increasing

interest in Farm Bureau work and the things that can

be accomplished through this strong organization are

quite apparent.

Last year Hugo and Winona constituted one Farm

Bureau community.  This year they are rewarded for

their active interest and desire to push ahead and each

community has its own program of work for the

coming year.

At the meeting of the Hugo-Winona people held at

Hugo during the past week the project leaders reported

work accomplished during the past year.  Hugo had 21

Farm Bureau members last year.  R. S. Crockett,

livestock project leader, reported no scrubs on the

ranges and five purebred sires purchased during the

past year.  J. C. Cochrane and O. Ward each purchased

a purebred Hereford sire; D. Peterson and R. S.

Crockett each purchased a purebred Shorthorn sire and

J. McKy and G. Tavis purchased one purebred

Shorthorn sire.

D. Peterson, fruit and marketing project leader,

reported 33 acres of fruit marketed through the

Oregon Growers Cooperative Association.
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Wm. Moldt as leader reported that under the poultry

project, 1 culling demonstration had been held. J. M.

McKy, project leaders of rodent control, reported

poisoned barley distributed for government lands, 28

farmers covered 2490 acres, and 8 boys entered rodent

contest.

Mrs. R. S. Crockett, clothing project leader, reported

13 dress forms made and 21 women taking part in a

three day clothing school.  Mrs. Thos. Ahern, project

leader of food, reported hot lunches in the Hugo

school last year and that they are to be continued this

year.  She also reported 4 girls from this community in

the canning contest and that both of the prizes in this

contest were won by girls in this community, Minnie

Pollock, Winona, winning first prize and Esther and

Lila Ludwick of Three Pines tying for second prize.

Project selected, project leaders elected and goals set

for Hugo and Three Pines for 1812 area:

Organization, R. G. Fenton, 20 Farm Bureau

members.

Livestock, R. S. Crockett, try out Burr clover on

range, 1 purebred sire purchased, 2 silos built.

More Information

Fruit, Roy Peterson, 18 more acres signed up with the

Oregon Growers Cooperative Association.

Poultry, Wm. Moldt, Investigation of housing.

Rodent Control, 1000 acres non-resident land

covered.  Secured to cover government lands,

individual poisoning.

Clothing, Mrs. R. S. Crockett, 3 leaders at clothing

school, 15 women in ? school.

Child Welfare, Mrs. Thos. Ahern, continue hot

lunches in Hugo school, install hot lunches in Three

Pines school.

Want more information?  Contact an officer of the

Hugo Neighborhood on how you can become

involved in your community’s history and land use.  
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Hugo Neighborhood

Association & Historical

Society’s Mission

This information brochure is one of a series of

documents published by the Hugo Neighborhood

Association & Historical Society (Hugo Neighbor-

hood).  It is designed to be shared with neighbors for

the purpose of helping protect our rural quality of life

by promoting an informed citizenry in decision-

making.  The Hugo Neighborhood is an informal

nonprofit charitable and educational organization with

a land use and history mission of promoting the social

welfare of its neighbors.

Land Use &
History

The Hugo Neighborhood’s land use mission is to

promote Oregon Statewide Goal 1 — Citizen

Involvement, and to preserve, protect, and enhance

the livability and economic viability of its farms,

forests, and rural neighbors.   It will act, if requested,

as a technical resource assisting neighbors to represent

themselves. 

Its history mission is to educate, collect, preserve,

interpret, and research its local history and to

encourage public interest in the history of the Hugo

area. 

Volunteer membership dues are $10.00 annually per

family and normally used for paper, ink, envelopes,

publications and mailings.  Send us your e-mail

address if you want to know what we are doing.

Email: hugo@jeffnet.org
Web Page: http://jeffnet.org/~hugo/
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